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The log houses have been a Sandgate Primary landmark for many years but, like any outdoor equipment, there 
comes a time when they are too old to be repaired, therefore the log houses are being removed from the             
playground. 
 
But fear not! This has left us with an opportunity to reconsider how we use this space so, during half term, we 
will be having a regulation size football and netball court installed onto the playground; this is stage one of the 
development of the outside area. 
 
Our aim is to provide the children with as many opportunities to immerse themselves in activities to promote 
health, well being and play as we can. There are already many plans in place (although I am not going to reveal 
them just yet) with the children’s own ideas being used as inspiration - but I’d like more. 
 
I have written to the children today asking them to think again how we can shape the outside environment; your 
input as families would be welcome too. 
 
If you have time over the next couple of weeks to discuss this together at home, it would be most appreciated 
although I will warn you, as I have the children, that a swimming pool, skate park and equestrian centre are a 
little out of our budget at the moment. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Best Wishes 
Matthew Green 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Tuesday 1st February:               
Rescheduled Literacy                 

Workshop (EYFS)   

Last Day of Term 1:                                    
Friday 11th February 

2022 

First day of Term 2:                                 
Monday 21st February 

2022                        

LOST PROPERTY 

We have a large amount 

of unnamed lost       prop-

erty at school, please en-

courage your child to 

take a look if they have 

lost any items. 

Thank you. 

St.Leonard’s Girls and 

Boys Choirs  

Boys choir rehearsal:                        

Wednesday 6:30-7:30pm and             

Sunday 5:30-6:30pm.  

Boys sing Evensong every Sunday       

at 6:30-7:15pm 

 Girls choir rehearsal:                                 

Tuesday 6:00-7:00pm 

Girls sing every first Sunday            

09:30-10:30 during the morning                

Eucharist service  

Please follow the link below for more 

information 

https://www.slhk.org/ourchoirs.htm  

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAYS 

AND  BANK HOLIDAYS 

Term 4:   Staff Development 
Day, Friday 1st April 2022 

Term 5:   Bank Holiday, 
Monday 2nd May 2022 

Term 6:  Staff Development 
Day, Thursday 21st July  

2022                                  

https://www.slhk.org/ourchoirs.htm


Congratulations to the following children who were                 
rewarded in the Gold Book this week: 

      Gold Book   

      
 Joey P   Bumblebees 
 Grace W  Bumblebees 
 
 Maki L-F  Butterflies 
 Henry R   Butterflies 
 
 Luke B   Rabbits 
 Laine M   Rabbits 
   
 Coral S   Owls 
 Henry W    Owls 
 
 Leonardo F  Penguins 
 Mae F   Penguins 
     
 Alice B     Panthers 
 Grace H   Panthers 
 
 Cora W    Lions 
 Adam H   Lions 

  Angelina P  Bears 
  Austin K  Bears 
 
  Kishon S   Seahorses  
  Charlie I-L   Seahorses 
   
  Aphra O     Turtles 
  Billy G      Turtles 
 
  Chad A    Geckos 
  Scarlett D    Geckos 
 
   William B    Tigers 
   Bel O     Tigers 
 
   Oscar D   Gorillas 
   Stella M   Gorillas 
   Elise M  Gorillas 
 
   Saskia C   Eagles 
   Thea H   Eagles 
   Ewan L  Eagles  
  

  

 

Monday 7th Feb Tuesday 8th Feb Wednesday 9th Feb Thursday 10th Feb Friday 11th Feb 

Ukuleles, Year 5, 11.00am 

Lunchtime Multi Sports 
Club Years 1 & 2 

After School Football Club 
Years 5 & 6  3.15pm-
4.15pm                             

Gymnastics 3.15pm-4.15pm 
(Please contact:                          
info@venturecamps.co.uk  
07548 294804) 

Karate                             
3.30pm-4.30pm    
(Please contact Sensei   
Trevor on 07966686377) 

 

 

Rocksteady PM 

Tigers—Forest  School 

Year 3 Swimming 

Geckos Forest School 

Dance Club                        
3.15pm-4.00pm                
(Please contact Charley 
on 07772 637271) 

 

Lunchtime Football 
Club—Years 3 & 4   
 
 

During science this week, Year 3 have 

been making fossils, we think they look 

very realistic! 

  

 
Isabella from      

Panthers spent 
a long time   
making a                

dragon for             
Chinese new 
year with her 

mummy. 
We think he 

looks amazing! 

  新年快乐 


